CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, March 29, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, VanGaasbeck, Wagner
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from March 15, 2011 – The minutes were approved as published. 
2. Open Forum:

· Noel reported that FPC is working on its response to the class size report. The report may be completed sometime in April but FPC may not have time to make any recommendations.
3. Chair’s business – 
A. Sheppard reported that some senators expressed concern after the affirmative vote on the updated academic priorities item at the March 17th Senate meeting that some senators may have been confused about what they were voting on. The Committee discussed how, from a procedural standpoint, the vote was conducted correctly. Sheppard pointed out that the Senate has a right to amend policies. Barrena suggested that Sheppard ask if anyone wants to reconsider, given the lack of clarity on what senators were being asked to vote on. Buckley asked if, given the budget situation, will the priorities be used for 2011/12? Will departments/programs have sufficient time to prepare and gather information this spring?
B. Sheppard announced that Scott Farrand’s position on UBAC expires this spring. UBAC will likely meet over the summer, so Sheppard asked members to think about other faculty members who may be interested in serving on UBAC. Farrand has been asked if he wants to continue, but hasn’t responded yet.
C. ASI Elections Complaint Committee – Sheppard stated that there are no volunteers from the committee preference poll and asked members to seek volunteers. Sheppard suggested that faculty who might be involved in conflict resolution might be a good fit. Russell stated that he will seek a colleague from Social Work.
4. Program proposals – The Committee agreed to place Education Specialist Credential Program: Mild/Moderate; Education Specialist Credential Program: Mild/Moderate Multiple Subject;  Preliminary Education Specialist Teaching Credential Program: Early Childhood Special Education; and Moderate/Severe Education Specialist on the consent calendar for the 4/7 Senate agenda.
There was confusion over the Multiple Subject Teaching Credential in the EDS Dual Program (Moderate/Severe Education Specialist and Multiple Subject Credentials) proposal and whether it is a new program or not. After brief discussion, the Committee agreed to defer further discussion and action until clarification was obtained from Academic Affairs.
5. Learning Management Group – Barrena had expressed concern about faculty who teach large classes being adequately represented. Sheley recommended Vera Margoniner. Barrena supported this appointment. The Committee agreed to place the motion endorsing the establishment of the LMG on the 4/7 Senate agenda along with the appointments.
6. Academic calendars – APC considered 2 different traditional calendars and an alternate calendar. APC recommended a traditional calendar for 2012-13 only, while continuing discussions over the possibility of an alternate calendar. Van Gaasbeck explained that APC members did not feel sufficient compelling rationale was provided for adopting the alternate calendar and felt a sense of urgency in approving at least one calendar year before the end of the semester, while additional information can be presented to APC supporting an alternate calendar. Sheley urged APC to continue its discussions over the alternate calendar this semester. Sheley stated that when the President is forwarded a recommendation from the Senate on a calendar, elements of the alternate calendar will still be an option. Some Committee members expressed concern over being asked to make a recommendation to the Senate without being provided a copy of the alternate calendar. After discussion, the Committee agreed that whatever recommendation is forwarded to the Senate, the Senate be allowed to see the alternate calendar that was considered. Some Committee members voiced their opinions that APC’s transmittal provided sufficient rationale for its recommendation and that the Committee and the Senate should be able to make a decision based on what was being presented. Van Gaasbeck stated that APC did not make a recommendation favoring one traditional calendar over the other. However, there were arguments made in favor of the equal days traditional calendar. After further discussion, the Committee agreed to defer further discussion until 4/5 to allow Academic Affairs personnel to attend and address members’ concerns. Van Gaasbeck agreed to forward a copy of the alternate calendar to the Committee.
7. FPC recommendation – awards: 

8. By-laws – after brief discussion, the Committee agreed to place the changes on the 4/7 Senate agenda as a first reading item.

9. Kbox questions/requests for information, continued discussion: the Committee instructed Sheppard to request the various pieces of information raised in the Senate of IRT. In the meantime, Buckley will forward the specifications sheet for Kbox for distribution to the Senate.
